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              DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
                    + + + + +
        ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
                    + + + + +
                     MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Izakaya, LLC
t/a Kushi Izakaya              Show Cause
465 K Street, NW               Hearing
Retailer CR - ANC-6E
License No. 82439
Case #13-AUD-00072

(Failed to File Quarterly
Statements-2nd Quarter 2013)

                  July 23, 2014

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control
Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control
Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th
Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C.
20009, Chairperson Ruthanne Miller, presiding.

PRESENT:

RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson
DONALD BROOKS, Member
MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member
HECTOR RODRIGUEZ, Member
JAMES SHORT, Member

ALSO PRESENT:

CHRISSY GEPHARDT, OAG
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                     (10:02 a.m.)

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  We have next

4 a Show Cause Hearing.  We have completed our

5 Show Cause Statuses.

6             The first Show Cause Hearing that

7 we have is Case No. 13-AUD-00072.  Wait a

8 second.

9             (Whereupon, the above-entitled

10 matter went off the record at 10:04 a.m. and

11 resumed at 10:06 a.m.)

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Ms. Gephardt,

13 are you here on the first case?

14             MS. GEPHARDT:  Yes.

15             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Could you

16 come to the table?  We are just deciding which

17 case to go forward with first.  Is the other

18 party here on your case?

19             MS. GEPHARDT:  The --

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Which would

21 be the --

22             MS. GEPHARDT:  -- licensee,
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1 Izakaya, Kushi.

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Izakaya?

3             MS. GEPHARDT:  I suppose not.

4 It's a quarterly statement case.  I do have my

5 witness here, so, you know, it shouldn't be

6 too long.  I know you are familiar with those

7 cases.

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Do you have

9 any word as to whether the applicant will be

10 showing up?

11             MS. GEPHARDT:  I have no word.

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  All

13 right.  Okay.  Okay.  I understand that the

14 respondent didn't show up at the status in his

15 Italia case, so we don't have any reason to

16 believe that we should wait for him to show

17 up.

18             MS. GEPHARDT:  Right.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  And that is a

20 much quicker case than the second one.

21             (Whereupon, the above-entitled

22 matter went off the record at 10:07 a.m. and
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1 resumed at 10:08 a.m.)

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  All right.

3 So we will call Case No. 13-AUD-00072, Kushi

4 Izakaya located at 465 K Street, N.W., License

5 No. 82439, in ANC-6E.

6             MS. GEPHARDT:  Good morning.

7 Chrissy Gephardt on behalf of the District of

8 Columbia.

9             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Good morning.

10 And I'll ask again if anybody is here on

11 behalf of Kushi Izakaya?  It's 10:09.  The

12 case was called for 10:00 and the Board hasn't

13 received any word from the licensee that he or

14 she may be on their way.

15             So I'm going to ask you, Ms.

16 Gephardt, if you want to proceed ex parte?

17             MS. GEPHARDT:  Yes, I would like

18 to proceed.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

20             MS. GEPHARDT:  In this case, we

21 just have one charge, which is failing to file

22 with the Board the required quarterly
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1 statement for the second quarter of 2013,

2 which would have been due by July 31, 2013.

3             You will hear from Monica Clark,

4 ABRA's Compliance Analyst, regarding the

5 licensee's second quarter statements from

6 2013.  She will state that as of July 31st,

7 the second quarter statement had not been

8 filed.  She will explain the process by which

9 she was able to determine that and was able to

10 determine that the licensee's filing was

11 received late on August 21, 2013.

12             At this time, I would like to call

13 Ms. Monica Clark to the stand.

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

15 Whereupon,

16                   MONICA CLARK

17 was called as a witness by Counsel for the

18 Government, and having been first duly sworn,

19 assumed the witness stand and was examined and

20 testified as follows:

21             MS. CLARK:  I do.

22             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Thank you.
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1                DIRECT EXAMINATION

2             MS. GEPHARDT:  Good morning, Ms.

3 Clark.  Can you, please, state your name and

4 spell it for the record?

5             MS. CLARK:  Monica Clark, M-O-N-I-

6 C-A  C-L-A-R-K.

7             MS. GEPHARDT:  And where do you

8 work?

9             MS. CLARK:  For the Alcoholic

10 Beverage Regulation Administration.

11             MS. GEPHARDT:  And what is your

12 title?

13             MS. CLARK:  Compliance Analyst.

14             MS. GEPHARDT:  And how long have

15 you been a compliance analyst with ABRA?

16             MS. CLARK:  A little over two

17 years.

18             MS. GEPHARDT:  Okay.  And what are

19 your responsibilities as a compliance analyst?

20             MS. CLARK:  Well, I receive

21 reports and review quarterly statements

22 received from licensees.  I also assist in
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1 audit matters.

2             MS. GEPHARDT:  Okay.  And are you

3 familiar with a licensee by the name of Kushi

4 Izakaya?

5             MS. CLARK:  Yes.

6             MS. GEPHARDT:  I want to draw your

7 attention to the quarterly statement filing

8 period for the second quarter of 2013.  What

9 date are those filings due?

10             MS. CLARK:  They are due by the

11 end of July, the 30th of July.

12             MS. GEPHARDT:  Do you know if this

13 licensee filed their 2013 second quarter

14 statement by July 31st?

15             MS. CLARK:  No, they had not.

16             MS. GEPHARDT:  Do you know what

17 date their second quarter filing was --

18 statement was filed?

19             MS. CLARK:  It was received on

20 August 21, 2013.

21             MS. GEPHARDT:  I would like to

22 show the witness what I have marked as
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1 Government's Exhibit No. 1.

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

3             MS. GEPHARDT:  And I have copies

4 for the Board.

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Thank you.

6             MS. GEPHARDT:  All right.  Ms.

7 Clark, can you explain to the Board what

8 Government Exhibit No. 1 is?

9             MS. CLARK:  This is a copy of an

10 email received from a Darren Norris, who

11 appears to be the CEO.  And as part of the

12 email, attached was the quarterly statement

13 for the second quarter of 2013.

14             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

15             document was marked as Government

16             Exhibit No. 1 for identification.)

17             MS. GEPHARDT:  And how do you know

18 or excuse me, what date was the email sent?

19             MS. CLARK:  The email was sent on

20 August 21st at 1:17 p.m.

21             MS. GEPHARDT:  And how do you know

22 that this is from the establishment, Kushi
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1 Izakaya?

2             MS. CLARK:  Well, it mentions it

3 in the subject line and also it states it's

4 part of the email and the person sending the

5 email, it's part of their title, that they are

6 a representative of that establishment.

7             MS. GEPHARDT:  Okay.  And if you

8 turn to the next page, is this the attachment

9 that was submitted with that email?

10             MS. CLARK:  Yes, it is.

11             MS. GEPHARDT:  And is this the

12 filing for the quarter two of 2013?

13             MS. CLARK:  Yes, it is.

14             MS. GEPHARDT:  Okay.  Thank you.

15 All right.  That's all I have.  Thank you, Ms.

16 Clark.

17             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Any

18 questions by Board Members?  Okay.  Thank you

19 very much.

20             MS. GEPHARDT:  And that concludes

21 the Government's case.  I would just like to

22 make a statement to conclude the case.
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1             So Board Members, you have -- the

2 Government has shown through the testimony of

3 Ms. Clark that this licensee's quarterly

4 report for the second quarter of 2013 was not

5 received before the deadline of July 31st.

6             Ms. Clark testified that ABRA's

7 electronic system reflects that Kushi

8 submitted their second quarter statement

9 filing electronically late on August 21, 2013.

10             The Government believes that it

11 has proven by a preponderance of the evidence

12 that the licensee is in violation of Charge 1

13 and the Board fine the licensee $1,000 for

14 this violation.

15             This is the fourth secondary tier

16 violation for this licensee.

17             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Ms. Gephardt,

18 I have two questions for you.

19             MS. GEPHARDT:  Yes.

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Do you want

21 to move your Exhibit 1 into evidence?

22             MS. GEPHARDT:  Sorry.  Yes, I
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1 would like to move Exhibit 1 into evidence.

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:Okay.

3             MS. GEPHARDT:  I apologize.

4             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  How many

5 pages is Exhibit 1?

6             MS. GEPHARDT:  It's two pages.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Could

8 you just describe the first page?

9             MS. GEPHARDT:  The first page is

10 the email that is sent to the ABRA Quarterly

11 Filing Account that all licensees use to file

12 their quarterly statements electronically.

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yes, okay.

14             MS. GEPHARDT:  And it shows the

15 attachment, the quarterly statement filing for

16 restaurant/hotel licensees.  And it says from

17 Darren Norris who is the licensee attached is

18 the quarterly statement filing.

19             The second page is the actual

20 attachment, what they filed.

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Okay.

22 Thank you.  All right.  Exhibit 1 is admitted.



Page 13

1             (Whereupon, the above-referred to

2             document was received into

3             evidence as Government Exhibit No.

4             1.)

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Okay.

6 Thank you very much.

7             MS. GEPHARDT:  Thank you.

8             (Whereupon, the Show Cause Hearing

9 in the above-entitled matter was concluded at

10 10:15 a.m.)

11
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19

20

21

22
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